
 

 

 

 

Algoma 
Nurse Practitioner-Led Clinic 

Monthly Leadership Team Board Report – January 2021 
 
The Pulse  
 
The current Covid 19 pandemic continued to impact our activities during the last  months.. Team morale is 
good. 
 
Clinic Activities: 
During the months of November and December 2021 
Remote visits:20-30%    in person visits: 70-80%.  
As a result of the current COVID 19 surge, the clinic has shifted to mostly phone appointments. 
20-30% in person       70-80: remote visits 
Human Resources 
 

 Nurse Practitioner: 
Maternity leave 1: contract is converted to permanent position (Debora Osei) 
Maternity Leave 2; Temp NP confirmed for 09-2021 to 09-2022: Jennifer hussey started on 
September 13th 2021   
Contractor NPs :  
Kim Greenwood:contractor NP1 working(3.5 hours twice a week). 
Julie Briglio:Contractor NP2 working (2-3 days a week until September 2022) 
Natalie Ethier: Contractor NP3 working (1 day per week until September 2022 )  

 Permanent RN has returned to work and is on gradual return to work schedule.  
 
HR concerns: 

 Disengaged staff handed their resignation on December 13 2021 
 
Dashboard 
 

 November: total visits and NP visits number should remain at this level for the foreseeable 
future 

 December. The drop in numbers was expected as multiple staff were on vacation during the 
holidays 

 Total patient panel:2424 ( +29,this number includes intakes scheduled for November 2021) 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

Algoma 
Nurse Practitioner-Led Clinic 

Capital Expansion: 
. 

- We currently have 2 potential sites: 390 Mcnabb and the expansion of our current site. 
- Actively searching for new potential site. So far, 1 realter explained that there is no new 

suitable commercial space available. 
- Currently, the only option we can afford is the expansion of our current location. However, this 

option (3671 sq.ft) is significantly smaller than the recommended clinic size from MOH i.e 5010 
sq.ft.. 

- The building committee is meeting this month to discuss a strategy to secure more operational 
funding 
 

OHT: 
Main highlights for December include: 

- Active discussion and work about sharing health information between organization 
- CQIP workshop with partners completed on December 13. Presentations by Dominic Noel and Dr 

Chan (SAH) 
 
 
Strategic Plan: 

 
 

- Website updates: additional work being undertaken as we needed to find a new web 
developer.  

- Participation in cQIP: in progress 
- Total patient panel ( 2500-2600 by 03-2021) 
- Clinic Relocation/expansion: in progress 
- Strategic plan: With Jody Rebek: tentative date mid March 2022 
- Team building activity: had to be postponed 
 
 


